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News from our President…Bonnie Eichholtz

Hi Everyone,

I want to thank all those who participated in our 
Anniversary/Halloween Party at our October meeting 
by dressing up and creating vignettes. It was lots of fun 
and the vignettes were fantastic.  It was very difficult 
choosing the winners.  We even had Zombies show up 
and dance to Michael Jackson’s “Thriller.”  

We are coming up on our “Toys for Tots” and “Grinch 
Exchange” November 18th meeting.  This meeting 
brings lots of fun and laughs.  Hope all of you are able 
to join us. 

Please see info on upcoming events for our club 
meeting in this newsletter.    See you soon,

Bonnie Eichholtz
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TREASURER’S REPORT by Bob Obenland

This months treasure 
report reflects the $500 
dollars we gave to charity 
this month. At the last 
month’s meeting we had a 
discussion as to the charity 
we should give to. The 
members agreed that we 
would give $250 each to 
SOS Children’s Village and 
Lighthouse of Broward.
November’s meeting is the 
last of the year so if you 
would like to pay your 
2019 dues you can at the 
meeting.
Bob 



General Meeting Highlights from October 28th, 2018

by Kathy Tavernia

Board Members present:  Bonnie Eichholtz, Nancy Fernon, Bob 
Obenland, Gene Armeno, Norm Barrett, Jonathan Stout, Gisela Suarez, 
Jessica Spicer, Mary Spicer and Kathy Tavernia.

Bonnie Eichholtz called the meeting to order at 2:40 pm and welcomed 
all members

Secretary’s Report:  Bonnie asked if everyone received the Newsletter 
with the minutes in it. As there were no questions, a motion to waive 
the reading and accept the report was made by Norm Barrett and 
seconded by Nancy Fernon. The motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Obenland read the budget report and there 
were no questions. The motion to accept the report was made by 
Norm Barrett and seconded by Gisela Suarez.  The motion carried.

Membership:  Jessica Spicer stated that the paid membership is 69.

Newsletter:  Another great Newsletter thanks to Gisela. She is 
including recipes next time and asked for more.

Prizes and Raffles:  Gene said there will be our normal door prizes and 
Special Raffle. Also, there will be 1st, 2nd and 3rd place prizes for our 
Halloween Costume and Vignette contests. See winners below.  Thanks 
to all who entered.

Web:  Jonathan Stout, our Web Master, said the website is up to date 
with more pictures to come.  

Hospitality:  The Board brought the cake for our October anniversary 
and the list was passed for November’s meeting.



General Meeting, Raffles and Prizes, October 28th, 2018
Door Prizes

Swap & Sell: Chet Rosenbaum & Kathy Tavernia had the 2 tables.

Please email Kathy Tavernia to sign up for January.

Shirts:  Bob has a variety of shirts for sale. 

Elections: The Board asked for nominations for the three positions 
open. To date, positions remain the same.

Entertainment:  Bonnie’s granddaughters, Katie and Josey, performed 
a Thriller dance as zombies. Thanks girls.

Other News

Halloween Open Houses:  Thank you to Sharon & Robert Cone and 
Dan & Peggy Layton and to all who attended. 

Charities:  After a motion was made and voted on, it was decided that 
we would donate $250 to the charities, SOS and Lighthouse of 
Broward. 

Display:  Eileen said the lady she spoke with at Kids in Distress, 
concerning our display setup, is waiting for Joe’s call to discuss the 
details.  



Upcoming Dates

Nov. 6th:  Board meeting at Nancy’s house.

Nov. 18th:  General Meeting (Note early date because of 
Thanksgiving). Elections will be held: Gene Armeno, 2nd VP; 
Jessica Spicer, Membership; Programs open.  The motion to 
accept these was made by Joe LaMonica and seconded by 
Peggy Mead.  The motion carried.

Also, we will collect Toys 4 Tots; an unwrapped, new toy, value 
at least $10.  We will have our Grinch Exchange,  one new gift 
per member, wrapped, Department 56/Seasonal, value $20+.

Jan. 27th:   General Meeting

March 24th:  Picnic: Tree Tops Park, headlining Chet and Diane 
and their wonderful entertainment.  Fun as always. 

June, 2019:  Cincinnati Gathering, See NCC website for details.

June 21-28, 2020: Gathering and train show. Bob has spoken to 
the No. FL Villagers in Jacksonville.  Will get more info.

A motion to adjourn was made at 4:41 pm by Dan Layton, 
seconded by Joe McPhillips.  The motion carried. 

General Meeting Highlights from October 28th, 2018
by Kathy Tavernia



Door Prizes

Set of Flexible Sisal Hedges Olga Sanchez

Boulevard Lampposts Jordyn Aronowitz

Village Park Bench Elaine Smith

Gate with Bush Josie Eichholtz

Painting Our Own Village Sign Jardin Aronowitz

Pick-Up & Delivery Truck Mary Spicer

Santa’s Flight Planning Team Eileen O’Connor

The City Ambulance Eileen O’Connor 

Stone Corner Poss w/Holly Tree Jonathan Stout

Bringing Home the Tree Gisela Suarez

Lighthouse Frank Cavanaugh

Village DeLites Eileen O’Connor

Raffle Prizes

DV Quilly’s Antiques Gisela Suarez

CIC First Metropolitan Bank Dottie Winzell

SV Happy New Year Mary Spicer

Village Holly Hedges, Set of 4 Gene Armeno

Village Foxes in the Forest Eileen O’Connor

25 Year Footbridge Gisela Suarez

Mystery House

Faversham Lamps & Oils Bonnie Eichholtz

Special Raffle

NP New Elf Bunk House Joe McPhillips

Vignettes Contest Winners

Sandra Sanchez CIC City Clockworks

Runar Polluson Brighton School

Gisela Suarez The Iceman Waiteth

Costume Contest Winners

Bonnie Eichholtz (1st Place) CIC Busy City Sidewalks

Frank Cavanaugh (2nd Place) Snow Laden Sisal Trees (3)

Kathleen Kirouac (3rd Place) The Old Man & the Sea

Peggy Layton SV Village Fire Truck

Rosemarie DeJesus Wooden Rowboats

General Meeting, Raffles and Prizes, October 28th, 2018
by Kathy Tavernia



Peggy and Dan Layton
Halloween Open House

October 20th, 2018

On October 20th, Peggy and Dan Layton invited club members into their 

home for an spook-tacular display of Halloween decorations, lively 

conversation, food and drinks, and for dessert, a delicious home made 

mousse (see the recipe in the next page).  The night went too fast, and 

soon it was time so say goodbye, but not before we made time for a

group picture.  Thanks

Peggy and Dan for your

hospitality!



BLACK FORREST MOUSSE DESSERT

WHAT YOU NEED:

1 PKG. (3.9 oz) JELL-O Chocolate Instant Pudding

1 ½ cups of cold milk

1 tub (8 oz) COOL WHIP whipped topping, thawed, divided

16 Oreo Cookies, coarsely crushed (about 1 ½ cup, divided

1 ½ cups cherry pie filling (21 oz can)

Beat pudding mix and cold milk in medium bowl with wisk for 2 minutes.  Stir in 1 cup of the 

COOL WHIP.   Reserve ½ cup of Oreo cookies crumbs;  stir the remaining crumbs into pudding 

mixture.  Spoon half into 1 ½ qt. serving bowl;  top with layers of 1 cup each of the remaining 

COOL WHIP and pie filling.   Cover with layers of the remaining pudding mixture, COOL WHIP, 

pie filling and reserved cookie crumbs.

Prep time:  15 min.         Total time:  45 min. Makes:  12 servings, ½ cup each

For our next General Meeting the following 
members have kindly agreed to bring the 
snacks:

Gisela and Carlos Suarez
Linda Bower
Kathy Kirouac
Ken and Frank
George and Eileen

---What do you call a turkey that's got no feathers?
Thanksgiving dinner---



A word from your Editor….Gisela Suarez   

Club’s 26th Anniversary and Halloween Festivities 

Twenty-six years and still going, thanks to the dedication and enthusiasm of the 
members of The Village Landlords.  The costumes, the vignettes, the decorations, 
all helped create a truly Halloween-ish atmosphere.  To celebrate we ate a 
delectable Anniversary Cake.  To add to the festivities, and as a pleasant surprise, 
, two of our President’s granddaugthers, Kaite and Josey, gifted us with a dancing 
performance from Thriller dressed as Zombies.  They looked really scary! The best 
Halloween costume produced three prizes and the Vignette Competition was also a 
success.  Let this become a tradition and make it better every year.

First Prize: Sandra S. Second Prize:  Runar P.    Third Prize:  Gisela S.

Other brilliant entries submitted by our members
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Current Club Membership



Our next general meeting is taking place on 
October 28th at Champion’s Hall in North Lauderdale

Coming up soon…Open House Tours

A few of our members have already agreed to open their 
homes for us to admire their displays and spend an afternoon 
or evening of friendship and camaraderie.  Please leave room 
in your calendars and honor their feat by attending.

Some of your survey recommendations have been considered.  
We are hoping for a fun Open House Season. 



VILLAGE LANDLORDS 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION          

DATE: __/__/2018

Membership year is from January 1st—December 31. All information is confidential and used for

club purposes only. Please fill out application and return along with the membership fee of $15.00

per person or $25.00 per family. Make checks payable to The Village Landlords, P. O. Box 670093

Coral Springs, FL 33067.

NAME:

ADDRESS:

CITY:

STATE:________________________________    ZIP:_____________________

HOME PHONE #:

E-MAIL:

What year did you start collecting? 

Would you be interested in hosting a Christmas House Tour in December or 

January?

__ Yes           __ No         __ Possibly          __ Need more information

What activities would you be interested in seeing at the meetings?

__Display Techniques  __Guest Speakers  __Social Events  __Workshops 

__Other     

Comments :    _______________________________________________________________________

What do you collect?

_____ Dickens’ Village

_____ Christmas in the City

_____ New England Village

_____ Snow Village

_____ North Pole

_____ Alpine Village

_____ Snowbabies

_____ Snowbunnies

_____ Winter Silhouette

_____ Little Town of 

Bethlehem 

_____ Seasons Bay

Other:

______________________


